Spring 2016

Inside This Issue

Welcome

LLPOA Officers

LLPOA Precinct Directors

Message from the President

2016 Spring Meeting Info

For Your Information

Security

Grounds Keeping

Events

Entertainment

All precinct meeting dates, times and locations will now be posted on the LLPOA website. Please feel free to contact your Precinct Director with any questions or concerns you may have.

WELCOME TO LLPOA - SPRING 2016!

Hello and welcome back, looks like the good old El Niño winter has been tolerable for the most part and the ole groundhog finally got it right. Please take note below as there have been some changes in Officers, as well as to our Precinct Directors here at the lake. I for one can't wait to put the boat in and sink a line © so here's to a great and safe season for all!!! Remember to yell...FISH ON!!!

LLPOA OFFICERS

PRESIDENT

Del Bischoff, 10502 Bob St. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 879-3760

VICE PRESIDENT

Richard Waterhouse 10104 Locust St. Bernard, IA 52032 (319) 929-5008

TREASURER

Jenny Abitz 22100 Pleasant Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (319) 480-3149

SECRETARY

Michael Hillard 2329 Washington St. Dubuque, IA 52001 (563) 495-8324

LLPOA PRECINCT DIRECTORS

PRECINCT #1

Larry Harrington 505 W. 5th St. Eldridge, IA 52748 (563) 285-9201

PRECINCT #2

Juli Andresen Howard 2841 45th St. Rock Island, IL 61201 (309) 558-9000

PRECINCT #5

Ted Simon 9801 Patterson Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 564-7501

PRECINCT #6

Debbie Bartell 23404 E Circle Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 879-3343

Feel free to contact any LLPOA Officer or Precinct Director with questions or issues!

PRECINCT #3

Elaina Clark 2302 Leisure Lake Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 212-3139

PRECINCT #4

Carlene Hillard 10002 Birch St. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 451-2008

PRECINCT #7

Linda Gross 22706 Lakeshore Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 542-4429

PRECINCT #8

Steve Althaus 21804 Pleasant Dr. Bernard, IA 52032 (563) 542-2825

Message from the President

Greetings from your new president ©

I've written several articles for the newsletter over the years, but this is my first as president. I'm not guite sure where to start, so I guess the first thing I'll do is thank you for your support and confidence in my efforts as chair of the Lake Management Committee. I will do my best to build on this as I move through this new adventure. I think you will find that I am pretty good at this job, although I am still learning Robert's Rule of Order, Please be patient with me while I hone these skills. That's enough about me, let's talk about what matters to you. Our winter wasn't bad, at least by lowa standards, but it's nice to have it behind us. Our roads handled it pretty well. We will have repairs to do, but nothing out of the ordinary for this time of year. Our snow plow crew did a good job keeping the roads open this winter and we all appreciate their hard work. We are looking forward to an exciting, fun filled summer again this year. There will be a lot of events this year. Some of these are listed in this newsletter and others can be found on our official web-site. You should also be watching for signs at our kiosks and other high traffic areas. I'm looking forward to seeing you there. I would also like to encourage all of you to attend your precinct meetings. This is the best way for you, as a member, to voice your comments and concerns, and to let us know what changes you would like to see. Every member of the board works for you. You elected them. We all have the same goal: Make Leisure Lake a better place for you and your family. Your voice matters! Don't make us guess what you want. I know that in the past, many of you were discouraged by the behavior of some of those in attendance at the meetings, and in a lot of cases, the behavior of some of the board members. I also witnessed the shouting and the accusations. I was appalled, and I know that many of you were too. I know this because you told me so. One member even suggested charging admission and selling popcorn at the board meetings! Those days are OVER! As President, you chose me to lead this team. I would remind you that each and every one of you are members of this team, so please, attend your meetings. I've preached enough. I'd like to thank all of the volunteers who have done so much for this place, and I would invite everyone to follow their example. Their names are too numerous to mention, but you can find a lot of them on our web-site. In closing, I would like to wish all of you the best summer ever at our lake. Please be safe. My contact information is on the web-site. Feel free to call me or email me. I've encouraged my fellow board members to get out and meet more of you. I would like to do the same, so, if a slightly overweight, bald guy approaches you, don't be alarmed. It's probably your new president. Thanks, Del

SPRING MEETING 2016

The Spring Meeting will be held on May 22, 2016, at 1 p.m. at the Pear Street Pavilion. Below is an update from Del and three items that will need to be voted on.

I met with Ron Kirchhoff on March 22nd. Mr. Kirchhoff has committed to a 3-year deal where he will fund \$10,000 per year toward our lake management projects, after which, we would discuss future funding from him. But, here's the deal-we too have to make a long term financial commitment. As I mentioned at our presentation when we voted on the 3-year lake assessment, there will be maintenance requirements on these projects and other projects need to take place as well. We are near the end of the three years and we need to look toward funding this in the future. The best way to fund this is to vote yes for a dues increase, which would dedicate funds to the lake and roads each year. The details of this important proposed increase are explained in full, and follow my update in this newsletter.

A vote of no would ensure that everything spent so far will have been wasted! Our current budget will not allow for maintenance of any of these projects. A no vote will also mean no more financial assistance from the Kirchhoff's! It is absolutely critical that we maintain this relationship with the Kirchhoff's. Only you can make this happen by voting yes for this increase.

You have been very supportive of our efforts up to this point, and if you want to insure the quality of our lake that we all enjoy for future generations, now is the time to make it happen. Representatives from Lake Management and roads will hold an informational meeting on May 14th at 11 am. This is one week before you will be voting on this issue. Please plan to attend this meeting so we can answer your questions at this time.

NOTICE OF PROPOSED DUES INCREASE

A dues increase of \$100 per year has been proposed and accepted by the Board of Directors at the February 21, 2016, board meeting. The proposed annual dues will be \$250 per member per year regardless of the number of lots owned (rescinding the \$15 per extra lot over 5) beginning in the 17-18 fiscal year, after the lake management assessment is finished.

For 2 years, members paid a minimum of \$275 for dues and the road assessment; then for 3 years, members, will have paid a minimum of \$250 for dues and the lake assessment. Therefore, for 5 years, members will have been paying a minimum of \$250 per year in dues and assessments.

\$437,071.59 has been invested in our roads since 2012. \$119,417.87 has been invested in lake management since 2012. Without a dues increase, we will not be able to maintain the improvements that we have worked so hard for and invested so much in. All of the time and money spent will have been for nothing. This proposed dues increase will allow LLPOA to allocate a percentage of dues collected to Road Maintenance and Lake Management each fiscal year.

At the end of each fiscal year, Road Maintenance will receive 25% of the dues collected and Lake Management will receive 20% of the dues collected for use in the following fiscal year. Projected amounts for the 18-19 fiscal year are Lake Management \$15,150.00 and Road Maintenance \$18,937.50. This allows the Road Maintenance and Lake Management to be removed from the budget. In addition, Silt Ponds and Fish/Water Quality will be incorporated into the Lake Management removing them from the budget. The proposed dues increase will make available approximately \$8,220.50 for the general budget.

The following table shows how the dues increase will affect the budget.

LLPOA BUDGET				Assuming 303 member in good standing
	14-15	15-16	15-16 with increase	75,750.00 x 55% = 41,662.50
A t Q T :	¢2.250	ć2 520 00	ća 530.00	
Acct & Tax	\$2,250	\$2,530.00	\$2,530.00	
Attorney Fees Bernard Rescue	\$2,150	\$2,800.00 \$500.00	\$2,800.00	
	\$500	·	\$500.00	
Entertainment	\$400	\$200.00	\$200.00	
Jackson Co Fees	\$0	\$300.00	\$300.00	
Fireworks	\$2,000	\$2,020.00	\$2,020.00	
Insurance	\$4,250	\$4,000.00	\$4,000.00	
Office Supplies	\$400	\$1,800.00	\$1,800.00	
Pavilion	\$300	\$300.00	\$300.00	
Postage	\$700	\$800.00	\$800.00	
Printing	\$1,000	\$1,550.00	\$1,550.00	
Prop Tax	\$1,346	\$1,432.00	\$1,432.00	
Bathroom Cleaning	\$2,200	\$1,710.00	\$1,710.00	
Silt Ponds	\$5,000	\$5,000.00	Remove	
Beaches	\$750	\$500.00	\$500.00	
Road Main.	\$12,354	\$10,708.00	Remove	
Stipends	\$1,200	\$1,200.00	\$1,200.00	
Security	\$100	\$100.00	\$100.00	
4th	\$400	\$400.00	\$400.00	
Trash	\$10,000	\$7,500.00	\$7,500.00	
Bathroom Repair	\$700	\$500.00	\$500.00	
Utilities	\$4,000	\$3,300.00	\$3,300.00	
Snow Expense	\$1,000	\$2,750.00	Remove	
Fish/Water Quality	\$100	\$100.00	Remove	
	\$53,100.00	\$52,000.00	\$33,442.00	
			\$41,662.50	55% of \$250 dues
			\$8,220.50	more for budget
Lake Management			\$15,150.00	20% of \$250 dues
Roads			\$18,937.50	25% of \$250 dues
Snow Removal				Amount in account

For more information, attend your Precinct Meeting at the Pear Street Pavilion on May 14, 2016, 10:00 a.m. and/or the Lake Management/Road meeting on May 14, 2016, at 11:00 a.m.

To obtain an absentee ballot, you must request a ballot in writing. Send your request to LLPOA, PO Box 8, Bernard, IA 52032. Your absentee ballot must be returned by certified mail and received by LLPOA before May 22, 2016. Only members in good standing are eligible to vote.

As of 01/03/2016 reads;

ARTICLE IV—DUES AND SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS

A payment plan, in writing and signed by the member and the Treasurer, may be entered into, to arrange payment of dues and special assessments, assessments, and penalties in installments over a specific period of time, and at intervals. In order to be valid under this subsection, such payment plan must contain the specific dates upon which payments are due, and the precise dollar amount due on each date. If a member defaults on such a payment plan, the entire balance, including any unpaid dues, special assessments and penalties, shall be due and payable in full 30 days of the mailing notice of default to the member, or within 30 days of personal delivery of said notice to the member by a member of the Executive Board. Beginning 30 days after mailing or personal delivery of written notice of default as specified herein, the \$10.00 penalty discussed in Paragraph A of this subsection shall be assessed. A \$10.00 penalty shall continue to be assessed monthly until the entire balance, Including dues, penalties, and special assessments is paid in full. Failure to pay a scheduled installment as specified in this subsection, within 5 days of its due date, shall constitute default. The Association reserves the right to serve written notice of default at any time after said default, and failure to do so immediately, or acceptance of late payments, shall not constitute a waiver of this provision or any rights contained herein.

Proposed Change

ARTICLE IV—DUES, SPECIAL ASSESSMENTS, ASSESSMENTS, AND PENALTIES

A payment plan, in writing and signed by the member and the Treasurer, may be entered into, to arrange payment of dues and special assessments, assessments, and penalties in installments over a specific period of time, and at intervals. In order to be valid under this subsection, such payment plan must contain the specific dates upon which payments are due, and the precise dollar amount due on each date. If a member defaults on such a payment plan, the entire balance, including any unpaid dues, special assessments, assessments, and penalties, shall be due and payable in full 30 days of the mailing notice of default to the member, or within 30 days of personal delivery of said notice to the member by a member of the Executive Board. Beginning 30 days after mailing or personal delivery of written notice of default as specified herein, the \$10.00 penalty discussed in Paragraph A of this subsection shall be assessed. A \$10.00 penalty shall continue to be assessed monthly until the entire balance, including dues, penalties, and special assessments, and assessments are paid in full. Failure to pay a scheduled installment as specified in this subsection, within 5 days of its due date, shall constitute default. The Association reserves the right to serve written notice of default at any time after said default, and failure to do so immediately, or acceptance of late payments, shall not constitute a waiver of this provision or any rights contained herein.

As of 01/03/2016 Reads:

Any property owner or guest(s) found to violate Leisure Lake's NLV registration, flag, muffler, license, or speed limit rules and regulations while operating on association roads or property may have these privileges revoked by the Executive Board. The Board may also issue a warning or may impose a special assessment against the responsible LLPOA member not to exceed \$50.00 for each violation reported as documented by Security.

Proposed Change

Any property owner or guest(s) found to violate Leisure Lake's NLV registration, flag, muffler, license, or speed limit rules and regulations while operating on Association roads or property may have these privileges revoked by the Executive Board. The Board may also issue a warning or may impose **an assessment** against the responsible LLPOA member not to exceed \$50.00 for each violation reported as documented by Security.

We will be having a Mid-Summer Membership meeting. This will take place on Sunday July 17th, 2017 @ 1pm. This will be an informational/Discussion meeting, no voting will take place.

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

Lake Management Report Spring 2016

As I sit here writing this article, I look outside and see many changes slowly taking placebirds I haven't seen in months are here, ice melting from the lake and a thick layer of mud forming on my vehicle. All of this can only mean one thing-Spring has arrived at Leisure Lake! While I enjoy looking at these harbingers of spring, I take time to reflect on the progress made by our Lake Management Committee since last fall. Perhaps our greatest accomplishment was the repair of the Paul J. leak. For those of you not familiar with this leak, it is north of the spillway. Mainline Excavating did this repair in November. We were able to greatly reduce this leak to levels not seen since the mid 1970's! While they were here, Mainline also completed work on the point leak. This repair is located on the point at the West end of the dam. Our most recent project was the construction of an Osprey nest tower on Island #2 at the West end of the lake. To save space, I won't go into a lot of details on this project. I would encourage all members to visit our official website for photos and details on this and other projects. We have several projects slated for completion this summer. This will include the redesign and reconstruction of the West spillway on silt pond K-1, reconstruction of K-1A and K6. We will also be repairing and extending the stand pipe on K-2. We are also in the process of getting an estimate for the repair of the cave leak. There has been an ongoing battle to repair this leak for many years. I will remind everyone again that it is not possible to guarantee success on any leak repair. However, I will state that I am fairly confident that the methods used on the other leaks will also work on this leak. We hope to have this project completed sometime in 2017, or as funding allows. I guess that's all I have for now. Like I said in the beginning, it's a nice day.

I think I'll go outside and enjoy it - maybe I'll even wash my car. Del Bischoff

NOTICE

Anyone that has a receipt that LLPOA should pay will need to come to the BOD's meeting held @ 10:00 a.m. the third Sunday of the month, unless otherwise specified.

Sewer Hook-ups

Frank Freiburg/ Jackson County Sanitation: Starting April 1 Frank will be at Leisure Lake inspecting members sewers making sure they are legally installed and will also be making sure all the old septic's are properly pumped and filled in. If there is more than one permanent structure/camper on your property, and only one sewer hookup, only one structure/camper can stay.

Free Well Testing

The county has received a grant for water testing. Anyone that would like their well tested for free should contact Frank Freiburg at the county courthouse. 563-652-5658.

If you want to **reserve the pavilion**, please contact Jennifer @ llpoatreasurer@hotmail.com, or call 319-480-3149.

- A very big reminder! If you are going to dig, you need to call contact Iowa One
 Call at Iowaonecall.com, Phone: 811 or 1-800-292-8989 And Mark Schneider
 (ECIA/ EIRRUS) for the Grinder lines at 563-690-5770. If you don't call and you sever
 a line of some sort, then it is YOUR responsibility to pay the fine and to have the line
 fixed.
- Keep in contact with your Precinct Director. If you have any questions or concerns,
 they will be able to address them for you. If they don't have the answer, they will
 find out and get back to you with the information. Check with your Precinct
 Director regarding your precinct meetings. These will also be posted on the
 website.

HAVE YOU PAID YOUR DUES?

If you have not paid your dues yet, please contact Treasurer Jennifer Abitz and she will be glad to assist you, (319) 480-3149.

Any watercraft used at Leisure Lake including paddle boards, must have a current LLPOA registration and valid sticker attached within viewable site or you will be asked to remove it from the water immediately. Report any violations to security or to any board member.

SECURITY

Remember to watch the speed limit, ALWAYS have the correct amount of persons per seats on your NLV, and drive safely while on the four wheelers. Security will be in full force this summer, so remember to have your stickers in your cars and stickers and flags on your NLVs. If you need a flag, we will have them available for sale for the low price of \$10 – contact any board member if you need one or for more information! If you have guests, make sure they have guest passes! Anyone who does not have a guest pass will be escorted to the nearest gate. (Remember, if your guests break any rules, YOU will be held accountable! Your guests are YOUR responsibility!)

PEAR STREET PAVILION GROUNDS KEEPING

Dear Team Pavilion Members:

As our thirteenth year of service begins I have some updates to share with you. Unfortunately, two team members Joe DeLoe and Frank Kelly passed. I want to extend our deepest sympathy to their families and thank them for their devoted service. Steve Husemann, Larry Hird, Jane and Dean Swartz are unable to continue because of personal reasons; Gary Sedgwick and Dick Kemp have sold, and are no longer members. These folks deserve our thanks for their dedicated service to Team Pavilion. Give a warm welcome to our newest members C. Ray Smith & Scot Vickers.

Below is the 2016 work schedule. Please find your assigned date so you can arrange for compliance. If you can't make your assigned date contact another member and arrange to trade dates.

GROUNDS KEEPING SCHEDULE

May 6-9 C. Ray Smith & Scot Vickers

May 27-30 Joyce Whitney

June 17-20 Frank Marshall

July 1-4 Tom Clark

July 22-25 Dan Kingsley

Aug 12-15 Sue Kelly

Sep 2-5 Rich Ahlers

Sep 23-26 Peter Hird

Oct 14-17 Lisa Dalsing & Don Ahlers

DUTIES:

Mow/trim complex and golf area. Pick up area and blow out/sweep pavilion. Remove trimmings from golf carpet (leaf blower works best) Sincerely.

Dan Kingsley, 563-879-3433

TAKING BIDS

LLPOA will be taking bids for bathroom cleaning for services for the 2016-17 seasons.

Responsibilities include, but are not limited to: cleaning BOTH the Daisy Street Beach and Pavilion Bathrooms at least twice weekly, before and after the weekends, running from opening in early spring to closing in the fall. Bidder will purchase their own cleaning supplies.

LLPOA will be taking bids for garbage services for the 2016-17 seasons. Responsibility include, but are not limited to, keeping the dumpster area clear of trash, (this is practically a daily activity), accessing and monitoring cameras, (must have a ladder) viewing videos and photos, (must have computer), monitoring illegal items dumped and reporting to Board and overall maintenance of dumpster area.

Mail your sealed bid to LLPOA BIDS, PO Box 8, Bernard, IA 52032 or bring the day of the general membership meeting. All winning bidders are required to submit a completed W–9 Tax Form before any LLPOA bids will be awarded!!!

Accepting sealed bids on unclaimed row boat at pavilion.

GARAGE SALE WEEKENDS LAKE WIDE

These events will be held on Memorial Day and Labor Day Weekends. Participants are encouraged throughout the lake to have a garage sale Friday, Saturday and/or Sunday during the hours of 8:00 am and 3:00 pm. If you don't have enough to sell but still want to turn your trash into someone's treasure, feel free to grab a table and set up on the lawn surrounding the pavilion.

Start going through those closets and find that treasure to set out.

You never know, you just may make someone's day ©

FARMERS MARKET AND SALES DAYS

Here is your chance to bake, cook or sell any handmade crafts or items you wish. Join us Saturdays from 9-11am @ the pavilion starting Memorial weekend through Labor Day weekend. Come on down and have a great time and make a little money too ©

Fire Works Breakfast Fundraiser

Saturday May 29th we will be serving up fresh hot Pancakes, Home Made Maple syrup (while it lasts), Sausage, Hash Browns and Scrambled Eggs. We will be serving 8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. at the pavilion. The cost will be: Adults \$7.00, Kids 4 – 12 \$4.00, Kids under 3 – FREE © All proceeds go to the Fire Works Fund © Come join us for a delicious way to start your day©

SNOW PLOW FUNDRAISER

This year, our Snow Plow Fundraiser will be on Saturday, June 11, 2016, at the pavilion. We will be having a delicious Pork Fest Supper! Cost will be: Adults - \$7.00, Kids -12 and under \$4.00; kids under 3 - free. We will be serving from 4pm-7pm. Volunteers are needed for work and for food donations. Please sign up at the Spring General Membership meeting May 22nd-Come and enjoy the fun.

2015 Carnival

Carlene and Lynn Hillard would like to express a big Thanks to all who donated their time, and all of the wonderful items to the 2015 carnival. **\$1435.50** was raised and will be combined to the moneys raise by Kathy Brenner at the 2014 carnival. All the money is going to the well needed reconstruction of the Pear Street Pavilion. The carnival was a great success, it was a beautiful day and a good time was had by all.

Again many thanks!!

SOUP A PALOOZA

The 2015 event was held on Saturday, October 3rd, 2015 at the Pear Street Pavilion. Winners were: Steve Strub 1st, Lynn and Carlene Hillard 2nd and Deb Bartell took 3rd. This year's event will be held October 1st 2016 at the Pear Street Pavilion so make sure to mark your calendars. There is a \$5.00 Entry fee to enter your soup into the contest. All soups are welcome and soups should arrive at the pavilion starting at 3:30pm. We will be judging and serving from 4pm until 7pm. Soups, Salads and Desserts Cost \$7.00 per person, kids ages 12 and under \$4.00. For information on entering a soup, donating a salad or dessert please contact Debbie Bartell (563.879.3343). Come Hungry ©

2016 Entertainment Schedule

For information about our newly appointed Entertainment Director Juli Howard and Chair Ashley Gross, please visit our website – www.llpoa-ia.com.

Memorial Weekend Saturday May 28th Calling all teens and kids 5 and over!

Bring a water bottle, some bug spray, a hat, and some sunscreen in a backpack.

Wear long pants with sneakers!

Teens- 10:00am-11:00am

Kids- 11:00am- 1:30pm

Teens (12-17) 10:00am - 11:00am

Ready for fun and adventure this summer?

Would you like showing leadership skills to younger kids while having a blast? Would you like helping around the lake all while making new friends? *Teens- we will discuss what events and dates that you would like. We will discuss fun activities for kids, run concessions, projects at to improve lake and much, much more! *parent/guardian please come to first 5 minutes of the meeting.

We will be starting our first event following meeting!

Kids (5-11) 11:00am - 1:30 pm

Looking to meet more kids at lake your age?
Want to learn more about nature while having fun?
Do you enjoy outdoor activities and learn fun outdoor experiments?
Meeting with you and parent/guardian
(just need parent/ guardian for first 5 minutes of meeting)
We will be starting our first event following meeting!

NATURE SCAVENGER HUNT WITH MAKE IT TAKE IT CRAFT FROM TREASURES FOUND IN NATURE 12:00-1:30!

*Parents/ guardians- This cannot happen without your support. Get them to first meeting and I assure you they will be hooked! It is so important for kids to be outdoors and learn about nature. Let's have them put down the phones and video games and get out for great fun learning activates while having a blast with other kids!

Feel free to email me any time at julihoward02@gmail.com or call/text 309.558.9000!

Thank you- Juli Andresen-Howard

4th of July Weekend Dance Friday July 1st 6pm-11pm

Get unpacked and come join us for a night of dancing and listening to some great music! We have a new exciting DJ company coming out to Leisure lake- Anytime Mobile DJ will be hosting a night of fun for ALL ages!! We will have all the best dance music with DJ to entertain the night away. There will be some special dance songs playing as well to make some memories for a lifetime. This is a dance like no other! There will not be anyone not wanting to get out on the dance floor so let's grab our families and friends and get ready for a night to put in the books!!!

Don't worry about making dinner; Concessions will be open from 5:30pm-10:00pm

NEW THIS YEAR- PHOTO BOOTH WITH PROPS! Only \$1.00!

Bring your camera/phone and get ready to make some memories!
Grab the family, Grab your dancing shoes, Grab a blanket and enjoy an evening either dancing the night away or just to enjoy the music under the stars! Let's make this a night to remember!!

Saturday, July 2nd

8:00 - 10:00 a.m. - Fishing Derby at the dam. Bring your own pole. 1:00 p.m. - Kids Beach Activities

Dusk - Join us for our Fireworks Show

Rain date: September 3, 2016

Remember – setting off personal fireworks during the LLPOA show will result in a \$200 assessment – no exceptions! Lastly, be aware of the noise ordinance, please be considerate of your neighbors and abide by the rules. Be safe and have fun.

Sunday, July 3rd Pancake Fundraiser

Sunday July 3rd we will be serving up fresh hot Pancakes with syrup, Sausage, Hash Browns and Scrambled Eggs. We will be serving 8:00 a.m. until 11:00 a.m. The cost will be: Adults \$7.00, Kids 4 – 12 \$4.00, Kids under 3 – FREE @ All proceeds go to the Fire Works Fund @ Come join us for a delicious way to start your day @

PARADE

1:00 p.m. – Parade –Line up at Gate 2 at 12:30 p.m. Under the Sea will be our theme for the 2015-16 Season.

Sunday August 13th, 6pm-8pm END OF SUMMER TALENT SHOW!

First ever- LLPOA Got Talent!

Calling all ages, all talents! Show everyone what kind of talent we have at the leisure lake. Whether it be a dance skit, Lip synching, gymnastics, juggling or even dog tricks BRING IT! Concessions will be open to enjoy the show with some popcorn and your favorite snacks!

Who is going to take 1st place? You will have to participate or come to see!

Saturday Sept 3rd 6pm-11pm DANCING TIME!!!

We will be having Anytime Mobile DJ to play all our favorite summer songs! From the 40's, 50's, 60's all the way up to today! What's the end of summer without our favorite music? ALL ages are invited to enjoy music from our youth! Concessions will be open from 5:30-10:00 so don't worry about cooking supper! Grab the family and enjoy an evening that will go down in the books!!

HALLOWEEN - TO BE ANNOUNCED

[To make a donation to the Halloween Party, contact Karla Marshall or Jenny Pfeiler]